
Mallinckrodt Pharmaceuticals (“Mallinckrodt”) California Transparency in Supply Chains 
Act of 2010 (SB 657) Disclosure 

 

As of January 1, 2012, the California Transparency in Supply Chains Act of 2010 (the “Act”) 
requires certain manufacturers and retailers to provide consumers with information regarding 
their efforts to address the issues of forced labor, human trafficking, and slavery within their 
direct supply chain(s). 

Collectively, Mallinckrodt, specifically including Questcor Pharmaceuticals, Inc., Ikaria Holdings 
Subs. and all of Mallinckrodt’s other subsidiary and affiliate entities, is known for its commitment 
to social responsibility and human rights, both as an employer and in how we conduct our 
business. Mallinckrodt is committed to conducting business with suppliers who adhere to the 
highest ethical standards and comply with all laws and regulations applicable to their 
businesses. Although we do not have a formal process specifically addressing the California 
Transparency in Supply Chains Act, we recognize and respect all labor and employment laws, 
including human trafficking and slavery laws. Mallinckrodt expects and requires its, and all of its 
subsidiaries’ and affiliatates’, suppliers to comply with all applicable federal, state and local 
laws, ordinances and regulations in connection with their performance. 

All of our directors, officers, employees, consultants and agents are subject to our code of 
conduct, known as the Mallinckrodt Guide to Business Conduct (the “GBC”). The GBC is 
designed to promote honest and ethical conduct, compliance with governmental laws, and 
accountability. The GBC requires employees to report questionably ethical conduct, violations of 
the GBC or any other Mallinckrodt policy. While Mallinckrodt does not provide specific training 
on human trafficking and slavery, the GBC is a part of new employee orientation and is 
periodically reviewed with employees. 


